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Wednesday 18th April 2012

POLICE OBJECTION NOTICE to a Temporary Event Notice (TEN)
Section 104 Licensing Act 2003

Name of Premises User: Miss June Burrell
Address of Premises: Dooeys Bar, 41-43 Station Road, Harrow, HA1 2UA
Date(s) required for TEN: Saturday 2nd June 2012

On Tuesday 17th April 2012 police received an application for a Temporary Event Notice for Dooeys Bar for
an event on 2nd June 2012. The times listed for the event are from 23:00 to 09:00. The event details are
shown as 70’s and 80’s Soul Reunion. There are no further details of the event such as whether or not
security staff will be used. This event causes the police great concern as the event itself is likely to have
started earlier in the evening and if allowed would mean that persons attending would have a considerably
extended period of alcohol consumption. This is likely to have the potential for an increase in violent and
disorder related incidents that would require a police response.

The Metropolitan Police Service is currently facing a significant demand on resources. This increase in
demand has been brought about by the disorder from last summer in conjunction with the Olympics and the
Euro 2012 football finals which are both upcoming. The extended consumption of alcohol is, in our opinion,
likely to increase the likelihood of police being required to attend this event to deal with an incident and
therefore place a strain on local resources.

To express my concerns regarding this | tried to contact the applicant but have been unable to reach them. |
then contacted the current Designated Premises Supervisor shown on the licence, Mr Jeetan Shah. Mr
Shah informed me that he has sold the premises and has not had anything to do with it since July 2011. This
means that the premises has been operating under his licence without his knowledge for 9 months. This
again causes me great concern with the specific management and operation of the premises with regards
safety and accountability. | have no contact details or even knowledge of whom should be responsible for
the premises. | therefore ask that this application be rejected in its entirety.

Yours sincerely,

Police Sergeant John Crump





